ACKNOWLEDGMENTS

In 1997 a book agent reached out to me and asked me to lunch, so I met him at Zen Palate in Union Square. He had read something on Nerve.com that piqued his interest, a mention about me writing a memoir about growing up with a gay dad. Talk about playing the long game. Andrew Blauner, you have championed, supported, and challenged me and are one of the kindest and most ethical people I know. You never gave up on me, so I never gave up.

To Dean Smith, Ken Wissoker, Ryan Kendall, Bird Williams, Aimee Harrison, and everyone at Duke University Press. It was truly an honor to work with such an amazing team. Ken, I've never felt so respected, valued, and nurtured as a writer as I have with you. To my readers, three people whose identities aren't known to me: it was an absolute gift that you took the time to read and critique the manuscript. You went above and beyond, offering ideas that significantly reshaped parts of the book. Reader 1, you should be credited as another editor with the care you took. Reader 3, your take on the book brought me to tears and propelled me forward just when I needed it. To Tina Horn, the unofficial other editor, who read an early draft: you are an insightful teacher and provided invaluable notes. To Michael, who applied his keen eye for detail and ear for dialogue in the polishing stage. To Ignacio Rivera, one of the first readers of a very early draft, who shaped my thinking about this project plus numerous others. To Keiko Lane, who served as a Queer Nation historian to help me with the 1990s timeline. To those who edited my earlier work and published pieces that eventually became parts of this book: Anne-christine d'Adesky, Joan Larkin, Felice Newman and Frédérique Delacoste, Doug Simmons, Carly Milne, Catherine Reid and Holly Iglesias, Noelle Howey and Ellen Samuels. To teachers, formal and informal, who have had a profound impact on my writing: Dr. Claire Potter, Dr. Gary Comstock, Dr. Ann duCille, Heather Lewis, Amy Scholder, Patrick Califia, Joan Nestle, Susie Bright, Cherríe Moraga, Dr. Constance Penley, Dr. Mireille Miller-Young, Dr. Celine Parreñas Shimizu. To the photographers whose work appears in these pages: Richard Kern, Dick Mitchell, Janet Ryan, Rachel Crowl, and Michele Serchuk. To everyone mentioned in these stories; whether you are mentioned by your real name or not, you know who you are, and I appreciate the ways you influenced my life.

To my Patreon patrons, who financially and emotionally supported me through the writing and editing process and kept me accountable. To the memory of Gabrielle and Dee Dee, who died while I was finishing this book. To all the dogs who have cared for me: Reggie Love, Jordan, Harley, Ceiba, Moxie, and Bodhi. To friends and chosen family for bringing so much love and joy into my life: Amber, Audrey, Dara, D.J., Elissa, Holly, Jennie, J.D., Jordan, Joshua, KD, Kelli, Nicoletta, Roberto, Winston, and Wyndi. Eli, you were by my side through the entire process to cheer me on. To Aunt Joanne and all the Barbas I finally met, who welcomed me with open arms into their family. To my mom, Judith Pynchon: you deserve all the credit for raising me on your own. You and I have our own story, which is yet to be written. I love you deeply. Thanks for putting up with random fact-checking text messages and for sharing memories from your past with great care, even the painful ones.

To my dad, Bill Taormino: this story is ours, and I hope I have honored you with it. I miss you every day.

x Tristan Taormino